EAA Chapter 122, Inc.
Minutes of Monthly Gathering
March 21st, 2023
EAA122 Hangar 2 HQ, Capital City Airport (CXY)

KEYSTONE CORPS

v

Jon Still (Chapter President) opened the meeting at 7:00 pm. Total Attendance was 39 people.

Members (36) included: Jerry Anderson, Kevin Ayres, Chuck Baughman, Wade Becker, Karen & Dirk Berry, Dan
Cassidy, Doug Charney, Gabe Creeger, Glen Diehm, Seth Dunn, Seth Erdley, Don Fair, Al Fox, Alexia Gonzalez-
Soto, Jim Haunstein, Lee Janik, Bob Klenke, Wayne Laughner, Bob May, Brian McDonald, Brian & Kira Moore,
Mike Parks, David Peiffer, Gordon Porter, Jeff Probasco, Mitch Reisinger, Mike Spangler, Joseph Rossi, Brandon
Rubinic, Leroy Sheaffer, Rick Shirk, Kevin Shuttlesworth, Jon Still, & Ed Womer.

Presentation: Denver Gillham spoke about “Army Aviation: Fixed & Rotary Wing.” Denver is an Army Warrant
Officer-4 who currently flies the C-26 Metroliner out of Harrisburg International Airport (MDT). Prior to his
current assignment, he flew the H-60 Blackhawk in both Afghanistan and Irag. He is also a contact (part-time)
pilot at Venture Jets with Jon Still, flying the Learjet 31 and Learjet 60. Denver showed many pictures of the
various aircraft he has flown and entertained us with stories of his flying duties with the Army.

As always, our full Events Schedule for 2023 can be found at: https://chapters.eaa.org/eaal22/2022-events.

2023 Chapter Dues: Are due and payable to our Treasurer, Seth Dunn. Payment information can be found on
our website at: https://chapters.eaa.org/eaal22/membership.

Ray Scholarship Update: Gabe Creeger announced that his check ride is scheduled in 3 days time... good luck,
Gabe!ll

Ford Tri-Motor Visit: Our chapter has been confirmed for a visit from the Ford Tri-Motor in June. Brian Mc-
Donald is back, and has volunteered to act as Coordinator for the event. If you’re interested/available to help
with the event, please contact him at conan2014@comcast.net / (717) 494-6755.

AIM for the SKY: Annual fundraiser (Sporting Clays Event in Wellsville, PA) is scheduled for Thursday, June 8th.
Volunteers contact Wade Becker at wbecker@rklcpa.com.

The Gathering ended at 8:30 pm.

Minutes from previous Gatherings are available at: https://chapters.eaa.org/eaal22/documents/minutes.

Our next Gathering is planned for Tuesday, March 21st. For details, check our website at: https://chapter-
s.eaa.orq/eaal22/2022-events.

Kevin Shuttlesworth,
Secretary
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